- 1. There were no apologies.
- 2. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and signed as a correct record.
- 3. Matters arising.
  - a) Dr Phillips asked about the result of the waste leakage. The Clerk replied she had taken it up with YW and they said they had mended the leak and were keeping the station under regular surveillance.
  - b) The Clerk reported that the Community Grant of £1700 had been paid into the account for replacing the hand rail and Sam Pearce had been given the go ahead with the project.
- 4. The Chairman reported on the state of the roads, particularly on the Avenue, however there were signs that the Highways Authority had it in hand.
- 5. Coronation. It was decided to plant a tree for this and the Jubilee, the cost approximately £500.00 being shared with the Village Hall and the Parish council, and perhaps the Church and the Estate would make a contribution. The Chairman would ask Mr Andrew Clive to choose the type of trees and to plant them both, as he is one of the most senior residents in the village, at a gathering later in the year. Also, it was suggested that the trees had metal guards and Sam Pearce be asked to make plaques.
- 6. A letter had been received from the County Council about the urban highway visibility splays in the parish, concluding they would fund £243.19 if we wished to carry out these cuts. It was agreed to apply for this payment.
- 7. Dr Phillips asked for the cricket pavilion to be discussed at the next meeting.
- 8. The Clerk explained she would be away for 3 weeks in April, so would do the accounts and email to councillors before she left and then they could be confirmed at the next meeting.
- 9. The next meeting to be held on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> April at 7.00.pm
- 10. There being no Further business the meeting closed at 8.00 pm